

2022 - 2023 下学年高三年级 TOP 二十名校四月冲刺考(一)

高三英语试卷

注意事项:

- 1. 本试卷共8页,考试时间120分钟,卷面总分150分。
- 2. 答题前,考生务必将自己的姓名、准考证号填写在答题卡相应的位置上。
- 3. 全部答案写在答题卡上,答在本试卷上无效。
- 4. 考试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

做题时,先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转涂到答题卡上。

第一节 (共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

- 1. When will the goods arrive?
 - A. On February 13.
- B. On February 16.
- C. On February 19.

- 2. What is the weather probably like now?
 - A. Rainy.

R. Suany.

G. Chardy.

- 3. What does Anna think of the composition?
 - A. It needs improving.
 - B. It will get a good mark,
 - C. It should change the topic.
- 4. What is the woman most likely doing now?
 - A. Drinking hot water.
- B. Painting a picture.
- C. Repairing bor housh

- 5. Why does the man look excited?
 - A. He passed the exam.
 - B. He got his story published.
 - C. He found a great magazine.

第二节 (共15 小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

- 6. What surprised the woman?
 - A. Dirty river banks.
 - B. The rubbish in the river.
 - C. Many people beside the river.
- 7. What will the speakers do?
 - A. Pick up the rubbish.
 - B. Hold a swimming contest.
 - C. Teach people about recycling.

【高三英语试卷 (第1页 共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: <u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服: zizzs2018



听第7段材料,回答第8至10题。

8. Why does the woman talk to the man?

A. To ask for a job.

B. To get some advice.

C. To conduct an interview.

9. What is the man's occupation?

A. An academic advisor.

B. A medical doctor.

C. A hospital administrator.

10. How does the woman probably feel in the end?

A. Embarrassed.

B. Satisfied.

C. Disappointed.

听第8段材料,回答第11至13题。

11. Where are the speakers?

A. In a library.

B. In a classroom.

C. In a tree house.

12. What project is the man doing this year?

A. Making a volcano.

B. Making a phone.

C. Building a tree house.

13. What is the first prize?

A. A new calculator.

B. One hundred dollars.

C. Five hundred dollars.

听第9段材料,回答第14至17题。

14. What are the speakers mainly talking about?

A. When to complete the presentations.

- B. How to balance work and life.
- C. What to do on the weekend
- 15. What is the probable relationship between the speakers?

A. Co-workers.

B. Classiantes.

C. A complex

- 16. What do the speakers plan to do this Saturday?
 - A. Co to the seaside.
 - B. Attend a music festival.
 - C. Stay at home and relax:

17. When will the speakers probably arrive at their destination?

A. At 7:00 a.m.

B. At 8:00 a. m.

C. At 8:20 a.m.

听第10段材料,回答第18至20题。

- 18. What is the purpose of the Green Team?
 - A. To teach healthy cooking.
 - B. To take care of the backyard.
 - C. To teach people to use natural energy.
- 19. How can food waste be reused according to the speaker?
 - A. By feeding it to animals.
 - B. By turning it into plant food.
 - C. By sending it to a garbage can.
- 20. Which item could be added to the box?

A. Potatoes.

2

B. Meat.

C. Eggs.

第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (共15小题;每小题2分,满分30分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中选出最佳选项。

A

In New York, you're always a moment away from history. Explore historic houses and New York

【高三英语试卷 (第2页 共8页)】



City's greatest parks through free and low-cost local tours. Expert tour guides will lead you through some of our most impressive public spaces, sharing their insights on topics ranging from history to nature. Educational tours geared(面向) towards children are also regularly available throughout the year.

Springville Greenway Parks Bike Tour

At Arthur Kill Road and Brookfield Avenue (in Brookfield Park), Staten Island

10:00 a.m. -11:00 a.m. Saturday, September 4, 2022

Join the Urban Park Rangers as we travel by bike from Brookfield Park to Latourette Park via the New Springville Greenway! Participants are selected by lottery. Lottery opens on Aug 25.

Free!

Open Village

At Historic Richmond Town, Staten Island

12:00 p.m. -5:00 p.m. Saturday, September 4, 2022

See historic trades and skills practiced in shops; learn about Staten Island history in the museum; see furnished interiors animated by costumed interpreters; see the native flora and fauna (动植物) flourish among Historic Richmond Town's 100 acres.

Heather Garden Pollinators Tour

At Heather Carden (in Fort Tryon Park), Woobattao

1:00 p.m. +2:00 p.m. Sunday, September 5, 2022

Watch and learn about the honey bees and our native butterflies, moths, bees, and maybe a hormologized or two as they gather needed from ?ower to flower and help pollimic the pleats.

Prec!

Monuments Tour of Riverside Park :

At W 72nd Street and Riverside Drive (in Riverside Park), Manhastan

10;30 a.m. -12;00 p.m. Saurday, September 11, 2022

The New York Historical Society and Summer on the Hudson partner for a monaments tour of Riverside Park, an Ohusted gem and one of New York City's Scenic Landmarks.

Free!

- 21. What will expert tour guides in New York City help you do?
 - A. Visit some famous private gardens.
- B. Get a tour on great public spaces.
- C. Travel abroad for some wonders.
- D. Tour places of interest but nature.
- 22. What will you do at Open Village?
 - A. Watch the native butterflies.
- B. Visit the Scenic Landmarks.
- C. Join the Urban Park Rangers.
- D. Watch traditional businesses.
- 23. What is special about Heather Garden Pollinators Tour?
 - A. It was a tour totally about animals and plants.
 - B. It was held in the morning and lasted two hours.
 - C. It was held on weekdays and booked in advance.
- D. We could watch some animated furnished interiors.

B

Have you ever been out on a walk and noticed someone standing very still, looking up at the branches of a tree or down at the ground? They are fully engaged in what they are seeing. Do you stop to try and see what they are looking at? Do you ask them what they see?

I have learned that there is always something interesting to see and hear if I take the time to stop and ask. The first time I did this I was gifted with seeing my first bald eagle. The person who pointed

【高三英语试卷 (第3页 共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



the eagle out told me there was a pair who were always around the trail. I have not seen the eagle since, but I keep my eyes open.

And just a few days ago I was walking home when I saw a young man looking absorbedly upwards. I asked what he was looking at. He was so excited and amazed; he had never seen that breed(品种) of bird before and did not know the bird's name. I looked intently and finally saw the small bird he was looking at, a Downy woodpecker.

We watched with amazement as the woodpecker went about his work. The young man stood on his side of the road and I on mine and we discussed the birds he had seen.

I shared with him the little bit of knowledge that I have about woodpeckers and hopefully I was correct. As we parted, he thanked me very politely for chatting with him. So worth stopping and sharing a moment, each of us amazed by what we had witnessed. Please feel free to share if you are so inspired.

- 24. What does the author intend to stress by asking questions in paragraph 1?
 - A. There is always secret in daily life.
 - B. People often focus on things around.
 - C. We should know what appeals to people.
 - D. People should be observant and sharing.
- 25. What conclusion does the author get after he saw the eagle?
 - . A. There is always someone more careful than us.
 - B. You will find something special if you put your heart into it.
 - C. We should be unadest enough to learn things from others.
 - D. We are always careless not to find good things around.
- 26. Which of the following can best describe the author?
 - A. Generous and cautions.

B. Hard-working and patient.

C. Warm-hearted and proud.

- D. Observant and studious.
- 27. What can be inferred from the last paragraph?
 - A. The author felt it worthwhile to spend time with the stranger,
 - B. The stranger was ashumed of himself for his lack of knowledge.
 - C. The author and stranger made another appointment in the woods.
 - D. The author regretted having shown off his knowledge impolitely.

C

There was a time when parents raised their children without relying on expert advice. In those days aunts and grandmothers were available to help. But during most of this century families have been increasingly separated from their extended families. Because childrearing seems to be a risky experiment, many parents have turned to experts. Unfortunately, that expert advice has been interpreted in the context of social trends and changed into childrearing fashions that later have been cast aside along with the reputations of some unreal experts whose names have been associated with those childrearing eras.

Early in this century, John Broadus Watson warned parents against spoiling their children with unnecessary displays of affection and recommended placing regular habits on them in order to instill self-discipline. The ideas of Sigmund Freud led the next era toward reasoning with children to help them become insightful individuals, capable of enjoying leisure as well as work. After World War II, permissiveness(宽容) with children was inferred from the writings of Dr. Benjamin Spock, who enjoined parents to trust their intuitions(直觉) as they tried to meet their children's needs.

Now we can choose from a variety of experts. On the "conservative" side are those who

【高三英语试卷 (第4页 共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



encourage firmness and "tough love" with children. On the "liberal" side are those who minimize confrontation(冲突) and stress negotiating with children.

Now parenthood has almost become professionalized so that many parents seek "the best way" to raise their children. Childrearing no longer is something that can be done by tradition, or common sense. There is a "right way" to put a child to bed, to leave a child with a sitter, to get a child started in school, and to have a friend over. Because being a parent is a career, like any career the harder we work at it the more we gain. The result is the general feeling that we cannot do enough for our children. Certainly we should raise our children better than we were raised.

- 28. What can be inferred from Paragraph 1?
 - A. Traditional childrearing wastes much money.
 - B. Parents are easy to be misled in childrearing.
 - C. Family members are major roles in childrearing.
 - D. Parents want to have their way of raising children.
- 29. What's the point of the "conservative" side?
 - A. Children should have more free space.
 - B. Parents should treat children with equality.
 - C. Parents should become strict with children.
 - D. Parents should be careful to avoide conflicts.
- 30. What's the author's attitude towards present parenting?
 - A. Intolerant.
- B. Doubtful.
- C. Unclear. D. Favorable.
- 31 What is the suitable title for the passage?
 - A. The Road to Coestive Parenting
 - B. The Challenge to Bringing up Kids
 - C. The Best Way to Be Clever Parents
 - D. The Significance of Parents' Companion .

Front of the State of the LD

Fresh analysis of moon rocks collected by Apollo missions reveals that our only natural satellite may never have had a strong magnetic field, as has been believed since geological samples were first

The moon formed around 4.5 billion years ago in a collision(碰撞) that sent a thick block of our planet out into orbit, so it has a similar iron core to Earth's. Currently, the moon's magnetic field is less than one-thousandth as powerful as Earth's, but initial analysis of moon rocks in the 1970s suggested that this field would have been as strong as Earth's between 3.9 billion and 3.6 billion years ago. The assumption was that it had long since disappeared.

John Tarduno at the University of Rochester in New York says that discovering evidence of a strong magnetic field in rocks after the Apollo missions was a surprise, because the moon wasn't large enough to power it. "No one's been able to solve that paradox(悖论)," he says. "How do you have a magnetic field if you have no way to power it? The answer is that you didn't have a magnetic field."

He and his colleagues believe that the evidence of that strong field is actually due to moon rocks having been magnetised by the shock of asteroid(小行星) impacts. They found that other Apollo-era rock samples from different lunar locations show no sign of such a field.

The researchers analysed a glass-like sample of moon rock that was formed 2 million years ago by an asteroid impact and found that it showed evidence of a strong magnetic field being present when it cooled and solidified. But by that time, the moon's strong magnetic field should have reduced. They say this indicates that the impact caused the magnetisation—and that the same could be true of much

【高三英语试卷 (第5页 共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



older samples, erroneously leading previous researchers to conclude that the moon had an active magnetic field.

- 32. What's the assumption about the moon's magnetic field in the 1970s?
 - A. It was as strong as Earth's billions of years ago.
 - B. There is evidence.
 - C. It didn't exist when the moon was first sent into orbit.
 - D. It is even more powerful than Earth's even at present.
- 33. What can we learn from Paragraph 3?
 - A. John Tarduno agreed with the assumption in the 1970s.
 - B. There are evidences to prove the assumption is wrong.
 - C. A strong magnetic field in rocks in the moon does exist.
 - D. It is possible to find a strong magnetic field in the moon.
- 34. What's the researchers' finding about the moon?
 - A. There was never strong magnetic field in the rock.
 - B. Asteroid impacts didn't bring about magnetic field.
 - C. The moon's magnetic field decreased 2 million years ago.
 - D. Asteroid impacts increased the power of the magnetic field.
- 35. What does the underlined word "erroneously" in the last paragraph mean?
 - A. Eventually.
- B. Theoretically.
- C. Occasionally,
- D. Mistakenly.

第二节 阅读七选五(共5小题;每小题2分,满分10分)

整搧**短文内容,从**短文后的选项中选出能填入室白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余 选项

Carrying too much credit card debt comes with a number of risks—thousands of coltars to interest payments, delayed financial goals, and possible even damage to your credit score. 36 You should maintain spending and payment habits that help you avoid getting yourself in over your head.

Build a Safety Net. Without access to emergency savings, a credit card may be your only option to save you from a major car repair, medical bill, or other unexpected expense. While it takes one to build the recommended savings large enough to cover six months of living expenses, starting with a small amount like \$500 or \$1,000 can help you take care of those little expenses that pop up.

Stick to What You Can Afford. 38 While you might rationalize that you can easily pay over time, promising your future income is risky. A better habit: save up for things you want rather than putting them on credit and only swipe your credit card for purchases you can afford to repay right away.

Avoid Unnecessary Balance Transfers. Transferring a balance from a high interest rate credit card to one with a lower interest rate is a smart move to pay off your balance at a lower cost. 39

Always Pay on Time. Staying on track with your credit card payments is one of the best ways to avoid credit card debt. Once you miss a payment, your next payment due will be much higher.

- __40__ It gets tougher to catch up, puts a strain on your budget, and tempts you to use your credit cards to make ends meet.
 - A. Still, credit card debt can be avoided.
 - B. Pay Your Full Balance Each Month.

6

- C. You can build your emergency fund steadily over time.
- D. Then you'll have to make two payments plus pay the late fee.
- E. Access to credit can be tempting when you spot items you want.

【高三英语试卷 (第6页 共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- F. However, doing so, for example, to avoid a payment due date, can backfire.
- G. Understanding features of your credit card can help you avoid credit card debt.

第三部分 语言知识运用(共两节,满分45分)

第一节 完形填空(共20小题;每小题1.5分,满分30分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C、和 D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

There is an older homeless woman who sometimes is sitting near where I am living, begging for money. Unfortunately, the inner city places are often being strongly 41 by younger men and women who try to 42 the space.

Whenever I see her, I make sure to give her something, and if I have a tight <u>43</u> at least to talk to her for a few seconds. When younger people <u>44</u> around, I often make sure to drop a few coins into her cup while passing her a note without anybody seeing it in <u>45</u> that they will leave her alone.

Today I was again <u>46</u> her, giving her some money and some food. I <u>47</u> before her and then kept down to ask her how she was. She <u>48</u> me by saying that she wanted to thank me not just for the <u>49</u> but that I always talk to her.

She 50 how hard it is for her to have so little money that she has to 51 and that she often feels ashamed. She now has 52 for several days to talk to me and to thank me for 53 her like a human being. People walking by, sometimes dropping some money, but 54 making eve contact or talking to her make her feel even none 55, almost non-human. And she said she was looking forward to the 56, by, because she knew I would look at her and larve a 57 wide her. I had tens in my eyes when thinking of this. Such a small 58, would mean so onch to her

I still don't know why she is on the street, maybe one day she will _59 , but I will not ask her right away. But I will be even more on the _60 _ for her, making stree to talk to her us often as possible!

572				
41. A. refused	B. requested	C. supported	D. igumed	
42. A. change	B. paint	G. enlarge	D. occupy	
43. A. finance	B. opportunity	C. break	D. schedule	
44. A. sit	B. look	C. hang	D. live	
45. A. hopes	B. fear	C. case	D. ways	
46. A. noticing	B. phoning	C. passing	D. demanding	
47. A. ran	B. stopped	C. nodded	D. spoke	
48. A. encouraged	B. inspired	C. interrupted	D. surprised	
49. A. money	B. kindness	C. patience	D. advice	
50. A. denied	B. argued	C. mentioned	D. forgot	
51. A. work	B. beg	C. sit	D. move	
52. A. prepared	B. hesitated	C. struggled	D. stayed	
53. A. minding	B. teaching	C. treating	D. supporting	
54. A. occasionally	B. willingly	C. gladly	D. rarely	
55. A. ashamed	B. worried	C. upset	D. proud	
56. A. living	B. walking	C. standing	D. driving	
57. A. rest	B. solution	C. conversation	D. share	
58. A. gesture	B. praise	C. reward	D. gift	
59. A. move away	B. start out	C. break down	D. open up	
60. A. agenda	B. lookout	C. ground	D. course	

【高三英语试卷 (第7页 共8页)】

7官方微信公众号: zizzsw咨询热线: 010-5601 9830官方网站: www.zizzs.com微信客服: zizzs2018



第二节 语法填空(共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面材料,在空白处填入适当的内容(1个单词)或括号内单词的正确形式。

The Great Shangri-La · Rock Loop

I have heard such a saying "There is a kind of travel, not for traveling thousands of miles, but for __61__ (leisure) strolling(漫步); not for crowded scenic __62__ (spot), but for the pleasant streets".

Not only is it the home to some of the world's most beautiful landscapes, 63 has been selected as one of 64 "40 Most Beautiful Places in China", it is also named the most beautiful place in China by Chinese National Geography.

Originally, the road <u>65</u> (discover) by the American explorer Joseph Rock. When he first discovered this road, he was so <u>66</u> (attract) by the beautiful scenery here that he came to China again and again later <u>67</u> (visit) the spots along the road. He loved the places so much that even when he was seriously ill, he still said with emotion, "I would rather die on the mountain there with beautiful scenery". It shows how <u>68</u> (charm) this road is. There are scenic spots <u>69</u> Lugu Lake, Daocheng Yading and Lijiang Ancient Town that you often hear about. Along the way, you can not only feel the beauty of flowers and snow, but also see the mountains, rivers, forests and ancient towns telling <u>70</u> (it) long history.

第四部分 写作 (共两节,满分35分)

第一节 短文改错(共10小题;每小题上分,满分10分)

實定養選票主老銅要求同幕之间交換修改作文,请你修改你問墓写的以不作文。文中共有 10 处语言遭误,每包事最多有两处。每处错误仅涉及一个单词的增加,删除或修改。

增加:在缺渴处加一个漏字符号(含)、并在其下面与出该加的词

剧除:把多条的词用斜线(Y) 妈掉。

修改:在馆的词下画一横线,并在该词下面写面修改后构词。

注意:1. 每处错误及其修改均仅限一词;

2. 贝允许修改 10 处, 多者(从第 口 处起) 不计分。

Learning that you intend to improve your Vandarin Chinese one on one. I'm writing to express my desire help you with it. Personal, I'm quite lit for the job. In the past few years, I had been a broadcaster in my school, that equips me with outstanding language proficiency. What's much, I'm also a volunteer tutor of Chinese for the exchange student from England, so I have gained some experience in teach foreigners Chinese. When it comes to how to learn Mandarin Chinese well, I suggest you get yourself involving in Chinese learning activity, such as exploring Chinese culture and learning Chinese history. Besides, it is better to practice of listening and speaking every day. How do you think of half an hour's online video chat with me every evening? It's my pleasure to help you.

第二节 书面表达(满分25分)

假定你是李华。从网上得知,本月末一个想参观你们市博物馆的澳大利亚旅行团正招募一个志愿者导游,你想应聘,请你写一封电子邮件,内容包括:

- 1. 表明目的;
- 2. 自荐理由;
- 3. 表达期待。

注意:

8

- 1.100 词左右;
- 2. 可以适当增加细节,以使行文连贯。

【高三英语试卷 (第8页 共8页)】

微信客服: zizzs2018

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站:www.zizzs.com



2022 - 2023 下学年高三年级 TOP 二十名校四月冲刺考(一)

高三英语参考答案

第一部分 听	カ					
1. C	2. C	3. A	4. B	5. B		
6. A	7. A	8. B	9. C	10. B		
11. A	12. B	13. C	14. C	15. A		
16. A	17. C	18. C	19. B	20. A		
第二部分 阅读理解						
第一节						
21. B	22. D	23. A	24. D	25. B		
26. D	27. A	28. B	29. C	30. D		
31. A	32. A	33. B	34. C	35. D		
第二节 阅读七选五						
36. A	37. C	38. E	39. F	40. D		
第三部分 语	言知识运用					
第一节 完形填空						
41. B	42.1)	43. A	44. C	45. A		
46. C	47. B	48. D	49. A	50, C		
51. B	52. A	53. C	54. D	55. A		
56. B	57. C	58. A	59. D	60. B		
第二节 语法填空						
61, leisurely	62. spots	63, which	64. the	65, was discovered		
66, attracted	67, to visit/visiting	68, charming	69. like	70. its		
等 m 部 分 写作						

第四部分 写作

第一节 短文改错

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

Learning that you intend to improve your Mandarin Chinese one on one, I'm writing to express my

desire \(\) help you with it. Personal, I'm quite fit for the job. In the past few years, I had been a to Personally have broadcaster in my school, that equips me with outstanding language proficiency. What's much, I'm also a which

volunteer tutor of Chinese for the exchange student from England, so I have gained some experience in

<u>teach</u> foreigners Chinese. When it comes to how to learn Mandarin Chinese well, I suggest you get teaching

yourself <u>involving</u> in Chinese learning <u>activity</u>, such as exploring Chinese culture and learning Chinese involved activities

history. Besides, it is better to practice of listening and speaking every day. How do you think of half an What

【高三英语参考答案 (第1页 共8页)】

微信客服: zizzs2018

9 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



hour's online video chat with me every evening? It's my pleasure to help you.

第二节 写作

Dear Sir/Madam,

Knowing you are searching for a volunteer guide for your coming visit to our city museum at the end of the month, I am writing to recommend myself.

I'm perfectly qualified for the position, because I have a good command of English and outgoing personality. Most importantly, I have got some experience working as a volunteer guide there. Additionally, I have gained rich knowledge about the museum, and my instruction to the museum is bound to make your visit enjoyable and unforgettable.

Hoping you will consider my recommendation and I can get a reply as soon as possible!

Yours, Li Hua

【听力原文】

Text 1

W: Hello. Ws Linda here, Today is February 13. Can you tell me when the goods are arriving?

M: Well, they're leaving on February 16, and the journey takes three days.

Text 2

M:Let's go to play volleyball.

W:1 think it's still raining now.

M; No, it has stopped. But we won't be able to see sunshine in a short period.

Text 3

M: Have you finished reading my composition. Anna? I put it on your table.

W:Yes, the topic is fine, but I'm afraid you have to change some parts of it if you want to get a good mark.

M:OK, I will try.

Text 4

W:Professor, I'm having problems making this water look real.

M: Give me your brush for a moment. Watch me add just a few shadows here.

Text 5

W: Look at you. It seems you're on top of the world now. I bet you did very well in the exam.

M:I don't know the results of the exam yet. But look, my story came out in this magazine.

Text 6

W:I can't believe the river bank is so dirty. Look at all this rubbish! Many people enjoy the river, but few take care of it.

M: You're right. They just pollute the river with their rubbish.

W: People shouldn't litter. A lot of rubbish can be recycled.

M: That's true.

W: People are too lazy to pick up after themselves.

M: That's really too bad.

【高三英语参考答案 (第2页 共8页)】

微信客服: zizzs2018

10 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



W: We can have a contest-whoever gathers the most rubbish wins.

M: What a great idea! We can clean up the river, help our community and have fun, too.

Text 7

W:Good afternoon, Dr. Marshall. I know you must be very busy, so I appreciate your spending some time talking to me.

M: That's all right. What can I do for you?

W: Well, I'm interested in a job in hospital administration. My academic advisor suggested I speak to you. I was hoping you could give me some information about the field.

M: I'd be glad to. Is there something particular you wanted to know?

W:I was wondering what type of educational background a hospital administrator needs. Is a degree in medicine required?

M: No, not necessarily. Some hospital administrators are medical doctors, but many of us aren't. My own degree is in public administration.

Text 8

M: Have you started your project?

W;Shh. . . von have to whisper. The librarian will be mad.

M; Do you know what you are going to do?

W:16's not like it's due tomorrow. I'm not sure. I'm thinking of building a volcano.

M:1 did that last year, and it was really fun.

Willast year I did a study on mice. What's your project on this year?

M: I'm going to make a phone, with two plastic cups and some string.

W: I love to do that with my friends in my tree house. I hope you win first prize!

M:1 do, too. I could buy so many toys with five hundred dollars.

W:1 wouldn't mind second or third place, either, since each gets one hundred dollars and a new calculator.

M: It's your first year, so just have fun! I'll see you at the market next Friday.

Text 9

W: There were lots of presentations for us to do this week. It was such a long week.

M: Yes! If I hadn't worked until midnight, I would not have finished all the work that the boss gave me.

W: We should spend some days relaxing.

M: There's a music festival next Sunday. Maybe I'll go there next Saturday. But this weekend, I just want to have a good rest at home.

W: But spending two days at home is so boring. I want to do something more interesting, something that can refresh my body and mind.

M: So what are you going to do this weekend?

W:I was thinking of driving to the beach. Would you be interested in joining me?

M:Good idea. When will you be leaving?

W:I think we can leave around 7:00 a.m. on Saturday.

M: Well, at weekends I like to sleep late. How about picking me up at 8:00 a. m.?

W:OK. It's about a 20-minute drive from your house to the beach. We still have plenty of time to explore

【高三英语参考答案 (第3页 共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服:zizzs2018



there.

M: Thanks for asking me to go with you. See you on Saturday.

Text 10

Hello, volunteers! Thanks for coming to our group to learn about gardening and natural energy. Our Green Team organization teaches people to protect the earth and use it well. Most of you probably throw food waste in the garbage can, right? You could be using it as plant food instead of garbage! How many of you spend lots of money on fresh foods at the grocery store? You could be saving hundreds of dollars a year and eating more healthily! First, you need to grow a garden. It's a great way to produce your own fruits and vegetables without paying for them at the supermarket. Plus, garden food is natural with no chemicals. Next, you can keep your garden growing with leftover food bits. Get a large box to keep in your backyard. Whenever you have fruit and vegetable leftovers, add them to the box — try to avoid meat, eggs and dairy items, because they attract animals. You can even add grass, leaves, and newspapers to your box! Over time all the things in the box will turn into a rich soil that you can use to grow your garden. Now go out and use the earth's energy responsibly!

答案详解

第二部分 阅读理解

第一节

A

本文是应用文阅读。全文讲述了在纽约城适合孩子旅行的四个地方。

21.【答案】 B

【解析】 细节理解题。从"Expert tour guides will lead you through some of our most impressive public spaces, sharing their insights on topics ranging from history, to nature,"可以得知,专业的导游会带你去公共场所。

22.【答案】 D

【解析】 细节理解题。从"See historic trades and skills practiced in shops"可知,在 Open Village 可以看到历史上的贸易与技能。

23.【答案】 A

【解析】 细节理解题。从内容介绍"Watch and learn about the honey bees ... and help pollinate the plants."可知,此项活动是全部关于动物和植物的。

B

本文是记叙文。全文讲述了作者与陌生人观察自然的事情。

24.【答案】 D

【解析】 推理判断题。从作者讲述的观察自然的几个事情可知,作者通过问一些问题目的是强调人们应该观察大自然,分享大自然知识。

25.【答案】 B

【解析】 推理判断题。从第二段首句"I have learned that there is always something interesting to see and hear if I take the time to stop and ask."可知,作者想通过这个故事告诉我们,如果有心,总是有有趣的事情。

26.【答案】 D

12

【解析】 推理判断题。从作者两次观察树上的小鸟可知,作者是具有观察力的,同时从他与别

【高三英语参考答案 (第4页 共8页)】



人分享啄木鸟的知识看,他是喜欢钻研的。

27.【答案】 A

【解析】 推理判断题。从短文最后一段"So worth stopping and sharing a moment, each of us amazed by what we had witnessed."可知,作者觉得与这位陌生人度过一段时光是值得的。

C

本文是议论文。全文讲述了育儿观念的发展变化。过去靠家人帮助,现在很多专家的观点把 人们带入了误区,但是家长们更专业了。

28.【答案】 B

【解析】 推理判断题。从第一段"Unfortunately, that expert advice has been interpreted in the context of social trends and changed into childrearing fashions that later have been cast aside"可知, 专家的建议容易随波逐流,误导家长。

29.【答案】(

【解析】 细节理解题。从第三段"On the 'conservative' side are those who encourage firmness and 'tough love' with children."可知,"保守"方鼓励严厉与"爱之深责之切"。

30.【答案】 D

【解析】 推理判断题。从最后一段作者说的"Childrearing no longer is something that can be done by tradition, or common sense. There is a 'right way' to put a child to bed, to leave a child with a sitter, to get a child started in school, and to have a friend over."可知,作者对今天父母的做法持赞同态度。

31.【答案】 A

【解析】 主旨大意题。全文讲述了创意育儿的发展历程,因此 4 项为本文的最佳标题。

D

本文是说明文。全文说明了最新的研究表明, 月珠上从来没有存在过强磁场, 尽管在二十世纪七十年代曾有人推断在39亿至36亿年前, 月珠上可能存在强磁场。

32.【答案】 A

【解析】 细节理解题。从第二段"but initial analysis of moon rocks in the 1970s suggested that this field would have been as strong as Earth's between 3.9 billion and 3.6 billion years ago"可知,在39亿和36亿年前月球上的磁场与地球上的一样强。

33.【答案】 B

【解析】 推理判断题。从第三段"the moon wasn't large enough to power it"可知,因为月球太小,因此强力磁场不能出现在月球上。

34.【答案】 C

【解析】 细节理解题。从第五段"But by that time, the moon's strong magnetic field should have reduced."可知,大约二百万年前,月球的强磁场应该已经减少了。

35.【答案】 D

【解析】 词义理解题。从下文"leading previous researchers to conclude that the moon had an active magnetic field"可知,因为小行星的碰撞使得岩石产生了巨大的磁场,因此人们就错误地认为月球上有强磁场。

第二节 阅读七选五

本文是说明文。全文说明了如何合理使用信用卡,以防背上沉重的债务。

【高三英语参考答案 (第5页 共8页)】

13 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



36.【答案】 A

【解析】 从空后的"You should maintain spending and payment habits that help you avoid getting yourself in over your head."可知,如果你有花费和偿还的好习惯,信用卡带来的不足可以避免。

37.【答案】 C

【解析】 从空前的"While it takes time to build the recommended savings large enough to cover six months of living expenses, starting with a small amount like \$500 or \$1,000 can help you take care of those little expenses that pop up."可知,设立一个500美元或者一千美元的账户可以应对突然出现的事情,这样就建立了应急基金。

38.【答案】 E

【解析】 从空前的"Stick to What You Can Afford."和空后的"While you might rationalize that you can easily pay over time, promising your future income is risky."可知,要坚持你能支付的,尽管想要的东西非常具有诱惑力。

39.【答案】 F

【解析】 从空前的"Transferring a balance from a high interest rate credit card to one with a lower interest rate is a smart move to pay off your balance at a lower cost."可知,把余额从利息高的信用卡转到利息低的信用卡包有风险。

40.【答案】 D

【解析】 从空前的"Once you miss a payment, your next payment due will be much higher."可知, 接下来要讲述 much higher 的问题。

第三部分 语言知识运用

第一节 完形填空

本文是记载文。每次路过一个乞讨的老人,作者尽量给她一些钱,并避下来跟她聊会天,这让 这位老人非常感动。老人对作者的举动表示感谢,这也让作者热泪强眶。

41.【答案】 B

【解析】 依据空前的Unfortunately 推断, 老人所在的这个地方经常被年轻人要求(requested) 占有。

42.【答案】 D

【解析】 结合空前的这个地方经常被年轻人要求占有,以及空后的 the space 可知,他们想占据(occupy)这个地方。

43.【答案】 A

【解析】 联系空前的 I make sure to give her something 和 if I have a tight 可知, 一般情况下, 作者给这位老人点儿东西, 如果财力(finance)确实紧张至少和她聊一会儿。

44.【答案】 C

【解析】 根据空前讲述年轻人想占有这里,以及空后的 without anybody seeing it 可知,年轻人在这里游荡(hang)。

45.【答案】 A

【解析】 空后的 that they will leave her alone 是作者的希望(hopes)。

46.【答案】 C

【解析】 从空后的"giving her some money and some food"可知,作者今天又从她旁边经过(passing)。

【高三英语参考答案 (第6页 共8页)】

14 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



47.【答案】 B

【解析】 联系空后的 before her and then kept down 可知,作者从她旁边经过的时候,在她面前停下(stopped),蹲下跟她说话。

48.【答案】 D

【解析】 从空后的 by saying that she wanted to thank me 可知,她的话让作者很吃惊(surprised)。

49.【答案】 A

【解析】 从上文的 I often make sure to drop a few coins 可知,作者给她钱,但是她不仅仅是为钱 (money)而向作者表达感谢。

50.【答案】 C

【解析】 空后的内容是她向作者说的话,因此用 mentioned 最合适。

51.【答案】 B

【解析】 根据空前的 have so little money 可知,因为自己的钱太少了,因此她不得不乞讨 (beg)。

52.【答案】 A

【解析】 联系空后的 for several days to talk to me and to thank me 可知,她已经准备(prepared) 了好几天了。

53.【答案】 ()

【解析】 结合空后的 like a luman being 可知,她在讲述作者对待(treating)她的态度。

54.【答案】 D

【解析】 依据空前的 but 可以推断, 别人也像作者一样给她钱, 但是很少(rarely) 有限神上的接触。

55.【答案】 A

【解析】 从空后的 almost non-human 可知,这是她很差观(ashamed)。

56.【答案】 B

【解析】 根据的文 Today I was again __46__ (passing) her 可知,她游望着作者走过来 (walking)。

57.【答案】 C

【解析】 联系前文 but that I always talk to her 可知,她感谢作者与她交谈(conversation)。

58.【答案】 A

【解析】 从空前的 Such a small 可知,作者讲述与她交谈这样小的举动(gesture)。

59.【答案】 D

【解析】 结合空前的 maybe one day she will 可知,作者认为也许有一天她会敞开心扉(open up)。选项中,move away 搬走; start out 出发; break down 精神崩溃。这些都与 but I will not ask her right away 所体现的她不肯说出自己的遭遇无关。

60.【答案】 B

【解析】 联系空后的 making sure to talk to her as often as possible 可知,作者会继续关注 (lookout)她。

第二节 语法填空

本文是说明文。全文介绍了香格里拉美丽的风景。

61.【答案】 leisurely

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

【高三英语参考答案 (第7页 共8页)】

微信客服: zizzs2018

15 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



【解析】 考查副词。本空为副词作状语,修饰 strolling。

62.【答案】 spots

【解析】 考查名词复数。spot 为可数名词,前面没有冠词修饰,因此用复数表达一类。

63.【答案】 which

【解析】 考查定语从句。which 引导非限制性定语从句,并在从句中作主语。

64.【答案】 the

【解析】 考查冠词。从空后的 40 Most Beautiful Places in China 可知,此处使用最高级,因此前面要用冠词 the。

65.【答案】 was discovered

【解析】 考查时态与语态。road 与 discover 之间为被动关系,且这是发生在过去的事情,因此用一般过去时的被动语态。

66.【答案】 attracted

【解析】 考查过去分词。"attracted"意思是"被吸引的"。

67.【答案】 to visit/visiting

【解析】 考查非谓语动词。本空可以用不定式作目的状语,也可以用 v-ing 表达伴随的动作。

68.【答案】 charming

【解析】 考查形容词。从空前的 how 看, 此处用形容词作表语。

69.【答案】 fike

【解析】 考查介词。从空后的 Lugu Lake, Daocheng Yading and Lijiang Ancient Town 可知,此处短文举例说明 scenic spots。

70.【答案】 its

【解析】 考查代词。本空为形容词性物主代词称定语,移饰 history。

关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国 90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。

如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号:zizzsw。



16





急 微信搜一搜

Q 自主选拔在线

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830